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TO:    Local Agency Formation Commission 

 

PREPARED BY: Brendon Freeman, Executive Officer 

    

MEETING DATE: August 1, 2016 

 

SUBJECT: Xerox Copy Machine Lease Agreement 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

It is recommended the Commission authorize the Executive Officer to sign an agreement 

with Xerox to enter into a new lease agreement that includes a replacement copy machine 

for a period of 60 months. 

 

SUMMARY 

 

The Commission leases a Xerox copy machine that is outdated and eligible for 

replacement. The lease agreement was entered into in July 2010. Annual expenses 

associated with the machine include the baseline lease agreement along with print 

charges, which collectively total approximately $4,943 for the existing machine. Staff 

recently met with a Xerox representative and identified an option for a replacement 

machine that would retain existing service functions and capabilities. The new machine 

would be leased for 60 months and represent an approximate $3,272 annual expense as 

shown in Attachment One. Annual savings associated with the new machine would total 

approximately $1,671. 

 

The new machine and lease agreement are considered “goods” and represent a new 

transaction. The Executive Officer is delegated purchasing authority on behalf of the 

Commission for goods and supplies not to exceed $3,000 per transaction under the Policy 

on Executive Officer Purchase Authority (Attachment Two). Given that the annual costs 

associated with replacing the machine total $3,272, the new lease agreement requires 

Commission approval. 
 

 

ATTACHMENTS 
 
1) Xerox Copy Machine Financial Analysis 

2) Policy on Executive Officer Purchase Authority 





    

    LOCAL AGENCY FORMATION COMMISSION OF NAPA COUNTY 
 

  Policy on Executive Officer Purchasing Authority  
                                 (Adopted:  February 26, 2004;   Last Amended:  October 6, 2014) 

 
 

Pursuant to Government Code Section 56380, the Commission shall make its own provision for 

necessary quarters, equipment, supplies and services.  The associated operating costs are 

provided for through the Commission’s adoption of its annual budget in the manner prescribed in 

Government Code Section 56381. 

 

It is the intent of the Commission to charge the LAFCO Executive Officer with the responsibility 

and authority for coordinating and managing the procurement of goods, equipment, and services.  

The policy of the Commission is: 

 

1. The Executive Officer is charged with the responsibility and authority for coordinating 

and managing the procurement of goods, equipment, and services in accordance with 

applicable laws, regulations and policies. 

 

2. The Executive Officer is authorized to act as the agent for LAFCO in procuring personal 

property and services. 

 

3. Only the Commission itself or the Executive Officer may commit LAFCO funds for the 

purchase of any goods, supplies or services for LAFCO use. 

 

4. The Executive Officer is delegated purchasing authority on behalf of LAFCO for goods 

and supplies not to exceed $3,000 per transaction and purchasing authority for services 

not to exceed $5,000 aggregate per vendor.  The Commission must approve any purchase 

of goods, supplies and services that exceed the monetary limits set forth in this paragraph.  
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